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Abstract: 
Pecos National Historical Park is comprised of the Pecos and the Glorieta Units.  The Glorieta unit was added to the park in 1990, and is itself composed of the Cañoncito and Pigeon’s Ranch Subunits.  The congressional purpose of authorizing the additional lands of the Glorieta Unit is “to preserve and interpret the Battle of Glorieta and to enhance visitor understanding of the civil War and the Far West by establishing a new unit of Pecos NHP” (Public Law 101-536).

The park is currently in the process of planning interpretation of the Glorieta Unit for visitors.  This work is being conducted to meet stipulations of the National Historic Preservation Act (as amended), Executive Order 13287, and the National Environmental Policy Act.

The Pigeon’s Ranch Subunit of the Glorieta Unit has never had a complete cultural resource survey done.  Some archeological work was done as part of the rehabilitation of NM Highway 50 and in advance of the installation of the Stockton buried telephone cable.  In addition, Arrowhead Ruin was comprehensively recorded during a cultural resources inventory survey in 1995 and 1997.  A metal detector survey was conducted on approximately 80 acres along Route 50 in 2005.  A 2 mile trail corridor was surveyed in 2007 prior to trail construction which is ongoing. None of these past projects fully addressed the approximately 380 acres of the subunit, and a comprehensive cultural resource survey would still be needed to gain a complete picture of the prehistory and history of the unit.  
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